MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

NOVEMBER 19, 2014
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry 
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present

Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present
Comm. Michael Costello
Absent
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meetings held on October 15, 2014 subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to these meetings.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave his report.  Bob stated that he has the paperwork for the claims for George Cure who passed away, and also for firefighter Bob Kuhn who also passed away.  A discussion followed.
Bob said that he had a request for projected insurance assessments for 2015.  He did finalize the numbers, which he gave to Joe Massoni.  Everything else is status quo.

Comm. Dipierro asked Bob about the insurance for the members that are “Life” members.  Bob stated that he has a roster.  When an individual is accepted in the organization he is automatically covered.  Comm. Dipierro asked about the face value for each member.  Bob said that the face value reduces by 50% at age 70.

Comm. Dipierro said that he is asking this because George Cure was a member for over 53 years and he just turned 70.  Bob said that he would be receiving the full amount.

Comm. Dipierro asked if there was anything that the Board can do so the amount does not drop by half at age 70.  Comm. Dipierro stated that he would like to keep the amount at $25,000 at any age, and would like to know how much it would cost the Board to keep it at this amount.  A discussion followed.
Bob said that he would come to the next meeting with the cost.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he has proposals for cameras to be installed to secure the site of the new firehouse during construction, and he wanted to know if this would help in any way with the insurance cost.

Bob stated that this is a prudent move, and they will cover the equipment that is there.  The insurance will cover the cameras.

Comm. Dipierro thanked Bob for his help in handling the claims of the deceased firefighters.
CHIEF’S REPORT:   Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Chief Costa stated that he had quotes attached to his report. They were state contract prices.  One was for a program scanner, one for Hydra-Ram Entrytool, and one was for a fit testing machine, which they had discussed at the last meeting.  
Deputy Chief Pipero said that Comm. Costello had requested a quote for the fit testing machine.  This item can go into next year’s budget.  A discussion followed.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that we could use this machine for the town, but Comm. Dipierro said that he would not like the liability.  They should buy it for this District only.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that there would be a cost every year for calibrations.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the purchase of the Hydra-Ram Entrytool, the program scanner, and fit testing machine per attached quotes.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Chief Costa stated that the members of the Fire Company attended the wake and funeral for George Cure.  Comm. Dipierro said that the Fire Company gave George a lot of respect and you could feel the love in the room for him.  The members stepped up for support and Comm. Dipierro said he is very proud of them.  He cannot say enough.  The new building will be named after George Cure.
Comm. Dipierro praised the Fire Company for the job that they did for George and thanked everyone.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that the inspections are winding down.  The Bureau started the audit.  
Ernie stated that they had an investigation at Monroe Storage where a motorcycle caught on fire.
Ernie said that he had his budget projection for 2015.  He kept the budget at $15,200.  A discussion followed.

Ernie stated that the Fire Company has been generous in giving us equipment when needed.  Ernie made recommendations on salaries.  He thinks the Board has always worked with the Bureau if the need arises.

Ernie thanked the volunteers who helped him with the Fire Prevention programs at the schools.

Ernie said that new chairs for the office were received.  He feels that they can move the desk in the office to make room for an additional fire cabinet.  A discussion followed.
Ernie asked Attorney Youssouf about requests for fire reports.  They were requested under freedom of information act.  Attorney Youssouf said they are OPRA requests.  The Bureau should charge what the Township charges for OPRA.  It is not much money.  Attorney Youssouf said that all public documents are under OPRA.

Ernie asked if charging for Fire Prevention reports is illegal.  Attorney Youssouf said it was.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Deputy Chief Pipero stated that he had matters to discuss in closed session.  
Deputy Chief Pipero said that they are working on changing the lights in the building.  The generator is running fine.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he had a letter from Melick-Tully pertaining to on-site soil engineering services.  As the Board will remember, we awarded a contract to them for this type of service.  The professional contract was for services as needed, so it can be authorization to use them again.
Comm. Dipierro said that we are using them for soil engineering services and geotechnical engineering observation of the requested earthwork construction and foundation installation activities.  Comm. Dipierro said that there is also a proposal for material testing for concrete to make sure that everyone is doing what is required.  The proposal is from ANS Consultants, Inc., 4405 South Clinton Avenue, South Plainfield, New Jersey 07080.
Attorney Youssouf said that a Resolution will have to be adopted to award the contract to ANS Consultants, Inc.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt a Resolution to award a contract to ANS Consultants, Inc., for technical testing and special inspection services.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the October reports were sent to the Board.  So far the line items all seem to be within limits.  Joe said that they are about 75% done with the 2015 budget.  It will be ready by the next meeting for the reading of the budget.
Joe stated that he had a letter from Phoenix Advisors quoting an annual fee of $650 to take care of all disclosures required for Security and Bonds.  A discussion followed.  Joe suggested that they use them for this service.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt a Resolution authorizing Phoenix Advisors to take care of all disclosures for Security and Bonds at an annual fee of $650.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. DiLieto read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM
Absolute Fire Protection - $1,297.25 – repairs 51-3


0-15
Amanda’s Web – $100





A-8

Bank of America - $210.3
– fuel, Wildwood


0-9, 0-15

Bank of America - $218.01 – fuel




0-9
Bank of America - $628.64





0-9, A-8
Apruzzese, McDermott, Mastro & Murphy - $208.50 – legal fees
A-11
Circle Janitorial - $599 – floor service



0-8
Circle Janitorial - $336.95 – supplies




0-8
Circle Janitorial - $57.60 - 





0-8
Citgo - $53.01 – fuel






0-9
Confires - $251.39 – extinguisher inspection



0-15
Crest Engineering Associates – $5,555

Crest Engineering Associates - $2,483.75

D&A Auto Parts - $60.24






0-15
ESI Equipment - $150 – emergency service



0-15
Family Practice of Centrastate - $230 – physical


0-18
Grainger - $44.78 – Daily reminder book



A-8
Grainger - $1,250.86, $1,788.22, rope, stepladder, safety glasses, 

Grainger - $205.20 – gel pens; padlocks



A-8
Grainger - $180.80 – gas detector




0-4 
Grainger - $154.26 – hard hats, vests





Main Electric - $20.24 -






0-8
Middlesex County Fire Police Assoc. - $50 – class


0-16
Mitchell Associates - $6,394.52 – construction administration
B-2a 
Mitchell Associates - $9,535.52 – Contractual reimbursement
B-2a
Marine Tech Services, LLC - $325 – water test


0-16
MTUD - $43,037.50 – hydrants




A-6
MTUD - $741.84 – Escrow 

National Terminal, Inc. - $507.44




0-9
New Jersey American Water - $174.40



A-6
Penguin Management, Inc. - $22.69 – shipping charge



Postmaster - $49.00 – stamps





A-8
QED, Inc. - $600 – 4 connectors




0-15
Royal Wireless - $760 repairs
 cameras



0-15
Santorini Construction - $86,126.32 – 2nd contractor payment

Tint Tech, LLC - $1,275 – strip and retint windows


0-15
Township of Monroe - $10,501 – Motorola Interlocal service
0-6
Thomas M Ernst & Associates - $2,700 – professional services

Treasurer State of NJ - $250 – Life Hazard Use Registration fee

Verizon Wireless - $787.50 
(pd online )



0-7
WB Mason - $416.82 – 3 office chairs



A-8
RHA Communications - $2,450

TOTAL:  $182,788.55

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Ernie Zih -  $288.61 – office supplies, postage, food


F-3
Ernie Zih - $115 – repairs, training




F-3
Joshua Marcus Group. LLC - $85 – fire prev. material

F-3

Verizon - $622.13






F-3
Patrick Reardon - $110 – dues




F-3
TOTAL: $1,220.74
Joe Massoni stated that Bob Mitchell had to approve the bill from Santorini Construction before it is paid.  There is a procedure that has to be followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that everything is in order. Bob would not ask for payment unless everything is ok and certified.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that there was a building meeting today and Bob Mitchell was present.  The bill from Thomas M Ernst & Associates in the amount of $2,700 should not be paid because in the contract for Santorini Construction it states that they would be paying for this service.  The bill for Crest Engineering in the amount of $2,483.75should also not be paid for the same reason.  We should not be obliged to pay these two bills.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read except for the bill from Thomas M Ernest & Associates in the amount of $2,700 and the bill from Crest Engineering in the amount of $2,483.75.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Joe Rumolo stated that tomorrow someone from Wireless Communications will come to look at 3G extender in the Bay.  The cost will be about $6,000.  Joe gave an estimate for the budget for next year.  A discussion followed.
NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. Dipierro stated that the Groundbreaking Ceremony for the new firehouse will be on Saturday at 10:30 AM. 
Comm. Dipierro said that the contractor brought it to our attention today that they ran into an oil tank.  We have to figure out how to handle this.  Comm. Dipierro said that he thought that the previous owner had taken care of removal of the tank. He does not want to hold up the work.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that he had quotes for cameras and installation at the site of the new firehouse.  These cameras can be used after the building is up as well to secure the site.  There was a quote from RHA Communications in the amount of $8,250, and a quote from CyberHome Systems, LLC, in the amount of $8,490.17.  The have to have a license.

Deputy Chief Pipero will contact RHA Communications about the license. Comm. Dipierro stated that we can table this for this month.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to go with the lower bid from RHA Communications on the condition that they have a license.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. Dipierro asked the Fire Company if they were doing SANTA this year. Deputy Chief Pipero said that last year they did 150 homes.  They are thinking of doing it just in District #1, but they haven’t decided yet
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a notice from Verizon Wireless that the email address was changed for the Board’s account.
Minutes for the quarterly meeting of the New Jersey State Association of Fire Districts were received.

Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from the Department of Labor and Workforce Development requesting copies of the bids received for the firehouse project.  Attorney Youssouf said that we had to comply with their request.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No Comments
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt a resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye


 
Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.
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